NIAGARA FALLS HOUSING AUTHORITY
EXECUTIVE OFFICES
744 TENTH STREET
NIAGARA FALLS, NEW YORK 14301

MEMORANDUM
TO: ALL RESIDENTS OF JORDAN GARDENS & PACKARD C i
FROM: CLIFFORD SCOTT, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR / & !
DATE: MARCH 16, 2020

SUBJECT: A MESSAGE TO OUR RESIDENTS ABOUT CORONAVIRUS

We know there is a growing concern as the outbreak and impact of the
coronavirus (COVID-19) continues to evolve. Ensuring the health, safety and
well-being of our staff and residents of the communities we serve at the Niagara
Falls Housing Authority has always been a top priority, and is especially critical at
this time.

We are working around the clock to monitor the situation, while partnering with
the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) state and local health
officials on response efforts.

Please adhere to the following:
1. The rental office will have varying hours. Please try to conduct housing
authority business with the manager by phone if necessary. Please utilize

the rent box for payments and paperwork.

2. Please continue to call the work order line at 284-9675 if you have repairs
that need to be done in your apartment.

3. All events at the Doris Jones Family Resource Building and Packard Court
Community Centers will be cancelled until further notice.

Attached, please review the information from the CDC in regards to the COVID-
19 or visit the website at www.cdc.gov/COVID19

Please feel free to contact your site Manager if you have any questions.




NC=:V | 2019-nCoV: What the public should do

CORONAVIRUS

The current outbreak of 2019 novel coronavirus (2019-nCoV) was first identified in China
but has now spread internationally, impacting an increasing number of countries. Sustained
community spread is occurring in China. Limited person-to-person spread, most associated
with close contact with a patient with confirmed 2019-nCoV, has been seen outside of China.
No community spread of 2019-nCoV has been identified in the United States at this time.

In the coming days and weeks, we expect more confirmed cases in the United States, including
some person-to-person spread. The goal of CDC’s aggressive ongoing public health response is

to prevent spread of 2019-nCoV in in the United States.

What you should do

. STAY INFORMED — CDC is updating its website daily with the latest
information and advice for the public. (www.cdc.gov/ncov)

« REMEMBER TO TAKE EVERYDAY PREVENTIVE ACTIONS that are always
recommended to prevent the spread of respiratory viruses.

» Avoid close contact with sick people.
» While sick, limit contact with others as much as possible.
» Stay home if you are sick.

» Cover your nose and mouth when you cough or sneeze.
Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed
hands; germs spread this way.

» Clean and disinfect surfaces and objects that may be
contaminated with germs.

» Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20
seconds. If soap and water are not available, use an alcohol-
based hand rub with at least 60% alcohol.

. IFYOU FEEL SICK with fever, cough, or difficulty breathing, and
have traveled to China or were in close contact with someone
with 2019-nCoV in the 14 days before you began to feel
sick, seek medical care. Before you go to a doctor’s office or
emergency room, call ahead and tell them about your recent
travel and your symptoms.
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What you should not do
« DO NOT travel to China.

« DO NOT use facemasks. CDC

does not recommend the use
of facemasks for the general
U.S. public to prevent the
spread of 2019-nCoV.

« DO NOT show prejudice to

people of Asian descent,
because of fear of this new
virus. Do not assume that
someone of Asian descent
is more likely to have
2019-nCoV.

All persons in the U.S.—
including those of Asian
descent—who have not
traveled to China or been in
contact with someone with a
confirmed or suspected nCoV
case in the last 14 days are at
low risk of becoming sick.

For more information: www.cdc.gov/nCoV




Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) and you

What is coronavirus disease 20197

Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) is a respiratory illness
that can spread from person to person. The virus that causes
COVID-19 is a novel coronavirus that was first identified during
an investigation into an outbreak in Wuhan, China.

Can | get COVID-19?

Yes. COVID-19 is spreading from person to person in parts

of the world. Risk of infection from the virus that causes
COVID-19 is higher for people who are close contacts of
someone known to have COVID-19, for example healthcare
workers, or household members. Other people at higher risk for
infection are those who live in or have recently been in an area
with ongoing spread of COVID-19.

Learn more about places with ongoing spread at https://
www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/transmission.
html#geographic.

The current list of global locations with cases of COVID-19

is available on CDC’s web page at https://www.cdc.gov/
coronavirus/2019-ncov/locations- onfirmed-cases.huml.

How does COVID-19 spread?

The virus that causes COVID-19 probably emerged from an
animal source, but is now spreading from person to person.
The virus is thought to spread mainly between people who
are in close contact with one another (within about 6 feet)
through respiratory droplets produced when an infected
person coughs or sneezes. It also may be possible that a person
can get COVID-19 by touching a surface or object that has
the virus on it and then touching their own mouth, nose, or
possibly their eyes, but this is not thought to be the main
way the virus spreads.Learn what is known about the spread
of newly emerged coronaviruses at hilps: /[www.cdc.gov
coronavirus/2019-ncov /about/transmission.html.

What are the symptoms of COVID-19?

Patients with COVID-19 have had mild to severe respiratory
illness with symptoms of:

- fever
* cough

. shortness of breath

(53149371 03/06/2020

What are severe complications from this virus?

Some patients have pneumonia in both lungs, multi-organ
failure and in some cases death.

People can help protect themselves from respiratory
illness with everyday preventive actions.

. Avoid close contact with people who are sick.

- Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with
unwashed hands.

- Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20
seconds. Use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer that contains at
least 60% alcohol if soap and water are not available.

If you are sick, to keep from spreading respiratory
iliness to others, you should

- Stay home when you are sick.

. Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the
tissue in the trash.

- Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects
and surfaces.

What should | do if | recently traveled from an area
with ongoing spread of COVID-19?

If you have traveled from an affected area, there may be
restrictions on your movements for up to 2 weeks. If you
develop symptoms during that period (fever, cough, trouble
breathing), seek medical advice. Call the office of your health
care provider before you go, and tell them about your travel and
your symptoms. They will give you instructions on how to get
care without exposing other people to your illness. While sick,
avoid contact with people, don’t go out and delay any travel to
reduce the possibility of spreading illness to others.

Is there a vaccine?

There is currently no vaccine to protect against COVID-19. The
best way to prevent infection is to take everyday preventive
actions, like avoiding close contact with people who are sick and
washing your hands often.

Is there a treatment?

There is no specific antiviral treatment for COVID-19.
People with COVID-19 can seek medical care to help
relieve symptoms.

For more information: www.cde.gov/COVID19




STOP THE SPREAD OF GERMS

Help prevent the spread of respiratory diseases like COVID-19.

Avoid dose ¢m¢mmﬁ.m5{¢ Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue,
‘ | then throw the tissue

in the trash.

Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth.

For more information: www.cdc.gov/COVID19




